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We provide parents with this Newsletter  
as a means of helping you become better  
informed about events and activities at  
Sturgis.   We hope that this type of  
communication is helpful.    
Communication, of course, is a two -way  
 street.  Please do not hesitate in calling 
 us with a question.  
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Sturgis Enrollment Period Update  

Sturgis is currently in the middle of its annual enrollment period that the 

school employs to seek applicants in grades 9 & 10 for the upcoming 2016-

17 school year.  The deadline for submitting applications will be  January 8, 

2016.  At this midpoint of the enrollment period, applications submitted 

for grade 9 are about 30% higher than last year when Sturgis received 583 

for a total of 212 places in the Sturgis West and East grade 9 classes.  Due 

to a change in the state law regarding charter school waiting lists, Sturgis 

also has had more than 80 applications for grade 10 from those students 

and families seeking to replace any current grade 9 students who withdraw 

from the school during the period of February --August 2016.   

 

SIBLINGS  APPLYING FOR ADMISSION: Although  siblings of 

current students are placed in the first lottery pool, they MUST apply 

during the enrollment period to be considered. Please make sure  that 

we receive your childôs application between December 

1 and  January 8th . 



West Ensemble Sings for Barnstable Town Council  

Members of the Sturgis West Choir were invited to sing 

for the December 17 regular meeting of the Barnstable 

Town Council at Barnstable Town Hall.   The ensemble, 

led by Sturgis West Choir Director Nhung Truong, 

performed a variety of holiday songs for the councilors 

and received a very strong expression of appreciation 

from the town leaders and those in the 

audience.  Thanks go to Nhung Truong and the Sturgis 

West choir ensemble for contributing to the spirit of the 

season for the community.  

Annual Sturgis Alumnia Reunions  

Sturgis will be hosting its annual alumni reunions on the last day of school on Wednesday, 

December 23.  Alumni will gather at Sturgis East at  10 a.m. for coffee and donuts in the pit and 

then proceed over to the Baptist Church Fellowship Hall to share their reflections on life after 

Sturgis with the grade 11 students at 10:30, followed by a session with the grade 12 students 

at 11:00.  Sturgis West alumni will follow a similar schedule in the atrium at West, with coffee 

and donuts at 10, a session with grade 11 students at 10:30, and a session with grade 12 

students at 11:00.  Sturgis will be providing a pizza lunch for all alumni and grade 12 students 

at 11:50 following the end of all of the sessions.  Please share this information with the Sturgis 

alumni that you know so that we have a robust turnout of alumni.  

Dissemination of Best Practices Continues  

Sturgis school leaders continue to respond to requests from a variety of schools and 

organizations to share best practices regarding inclusive classrooms and IB for All.  Associate 

Director/Principal Paul Marble recently led a two -day workshop in Rochester, NY regarding 

increasing access to the IB Diploma Program and diversifying IB cohorts.  Executive Director 

Eric Hieser was a keynote speaker on the topic of inclusive classrooms and IB for All at the 

annual National Special Education Conference in the Philippines.  In addition, Eric Hieser was 

asked to participate on a panel of school leaders that focused on the topic of Deeper Learning 

at the Harvard Graduate School of Education.  



Have you supported the Sturgis Annual Appeal yet? If not, this is a perfect time to sup-

port our efforts at Sturgis. It is not the amount you give that matters, itôs your action 

that counts! Donations can be made by check to: William Sturgis Friends of Education 

Foundation, PO Box 2012, Hyannis, MA 02601. Donations can also be made by credit 

card through the Donate button on the Sturgis Website: 

www.sturgischarterschool.org  

Seniors    Financial Aid Information: This month the counselors have hosted small group meetings 
to build literacy around financial aid topics.  As with the admissions applications, have your child 
keep track of form requirements and deadlines for each school.  The FAFSA can be submitted after 
January 1, 2016.  The CSS Profile can be submitted at any time (before deadline). Please visit the 
School Counseling, Financing College section, of the Sturgis website for more information including 
local scholarships http://sturgischarterpublicschool.org/SchoolCounseling/ScholarshipOpps.html . 

Sophomores and Juniors       PSAT score reports have been delayed from the College Board. The 
company shared with us that scores should arrive in electronic form to students on January 7th.   
 

Freshmen     Students attended an assembly earlier this month in order to help them understand 

their academics in the context of their high school careers, how our grading system is organized and 

the information included on a transcript.  A panel of seniors provided encouragement about the 

benefits of reaching out to teachers for help, joining clubs, improving study habits and maintaining 

personal balance.    

GuideLines 
from the School Counseling Office 

December 2015 

http://sturgischarterpublicschool.org/SchoolCounseling/ScholarshipOpps.html


Notes From The Classroom 

This month, Jolanda Ferguson, Kristin Nissen, and Theresa Pacheco attended the 

Florida League of International Baccalaureate Schools (FLIBS) Conference in St. 

Petersburg, FL. Jolandaôs workshop was for IB English teachers.  Both HL and SL 

colleagues in this session had the opportunity to share best practices, practice 

scoring various IB assessments, and build an engaging IB English 

curriculum.   Kristin attended a Counselors workshop, where they explored what 

an IB education means for students now and in their postsecondary training. She 

was inspired to witness the intrigue and impression that Sturgis's "IB For All" 

philosophy left on so many counselors, and she fielded numerous questions about 

our school's multi -layered student support. As a Special Education Teacher, 

Theresa attended the workshop for Theory of Knowledge, in which she 

collaborated with other IB teachers from various subject areas to write Theory of 

Knowledge lesson plans. This workshop helped her to better understand the 

philosophy behind IB schools, with all subjects centered around TOK.  The 

conference as a whole was  enlightening and  informative and a valuable 

experience for all.  

In Integrated Math 9, the students derived a fundamental law of electric circuit 

theory as they studied the difference between direct and inverse proportionality. 

They wrote a mini-IA on the relationships between voltage, current, and resistance 

in a simple circuit.    



 

Follow us on Facebook! 

To gain an understanding of Sturgis ñIB for Allò culture, 

follow us on Facebook for the latest updates on Sturgis news, 

activities and community involvement.  

Upcoming 

Events 

December 23 ï  

Alum Reunion  

 

December 24 ï 

January 1  

Winter Recess  

 

Jan. 8  

LAST DAY FOR 

STUDENTS TO 

ENROLL FOR 

STURGIS, 2016 -17 

GRADE 9  

 

Jan. 18  

Martin Luther King 

DayðNo School  

 

Jan. 19 -22  

Mid -Year Exams  

Work Permit Packets  

Students 14-17 years of age who plan to work will need to obtain a work 

permit. They should see Ms. Chaprales for a ñPermit Packetò. The forms 

enclosed need to be completed and returned to Ms. Chaprales so that a 

permit can be issued.  

Little Sandwich Shop offers lunches delivered daily  

The Little Sandwich Shop is our new lunch vendor.  

All lunches are $6 (paid in cash to the main office). 

Check out their menu choices and order online from the West Campus 

page of our website: 

Little Sandwich Shop 

IB History Gets Firsthand Account of Middle East  

Mr. Vaisman, West Spanish teacher and former member of the Israel 

Defense Forces discussed his experiences in the occupied territories 

there,  with members of Mr. Hillebrandôs IB History HL2 class.  Students 

are ending a nearly 3-month unit that examines the Middle East as a 

region since 1945 and features conflict between Arabs and Israel, among 

other issues.  Students first studied the history of the West Bank since 

Israelôs inception in ô48, then since its occupation by Israel since 

ô67.  They submitted questions to Mr. Vaisman ahead of time created 

some during the 45 minute discussion as well.   

https://www.facebook.com/sturgischarterpublicschool
http://sturgischarterschool.org/news/SandwichShopMenu.html

